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CIFOR provided that CIFOR and ICRAF have agreed to merge to maximize their synergies and programme 
impacts, effective 1 January 2019, outlining a single board with subsequent implementation of a single 
leadership team and unified policies, processes and systems, as well as honouring of existing commitments and 
contracts with donors, stakeholders and host countries.   

IUFRO provided an update that John Parrotta was elected as its new President and is scheduled to begin his 
term in October 2019.  It was added that the fourth International Congress on Planted Forests was held in 
Beijing, China from 23-27 October 2018, and the twenty-fifth IUFRO World Congress will take place in Curitiba, 
Brazil from 29 September-5 October 2019. The planning is also underway for the twenty-sixth IUFRO World 
Congress to be held 
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and Expert Group Meeting on the Clearing House of the UNFF Global Forest Financing Facilitation Network 
(GFFFN) (9-11 January 2019, UNHQ, New York).   

The UNFF Secretariat also informed of the outcome of its forest event held on 4 December during the UNFCCC 
COP24 
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informal nature of the former and respondent attributions contained in the report, to avoid misinterpretation of 
conclusions and options for action drawn from the survey.   

It was agreed that the UNFF14 documentation on agenda item 6 would provide information to facilitate a useful 
discussion at UNFF14 without attribution to members. Interested members were invited to provide specific 
comments on the report.  Such comments would be collated by the UNFF Secretariat for future CPF reference, 
as appropriate. 

Key actions to be taken: 

▪ UNFF will circulate the template for inputs to the UNFF14 documentation on: i) Implementation of the 
UNSPF; and ii) Enhancing cooperation, coordination and engagement on forest-related issues.  

▪ Members are invited to provide their inputs to the UNFF14 documentation by 19 December 2018; 
▪ Members are invited to provide comments and suggestions on the report on survey responses by 19 

December 2018; and 
▪ UNFF will provide information on the UNFF14 organization of work upon its finalization and invite CPF 

members to participate in relevant panel discussions.   

5. CPF Work Plan: implementation and revision 2019-2020 

Response to the invitations by other governing bodies of member organizations 

M
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Members explored the possibilities to organize joint events and provide joint inputs to maximize the visibility of 
the Partnership at the forthcoming major events.  The meetings and events considered included: CITES COP18 
(23 May-3 June 2019, Colombo, Sri Lanka); the UN climate summit (23 September 2019, UNHQ, New York); the 
IUFRO Congress (29 September-5 October 2019, Curitiba, Brazil); UNCCD COP14 (October 2019, India); UNFCCC 
COP25 (Chile, 11-22 November 2019); and GLF.   

Some members noted the low level of the Partnership’s involvement and participation in the Global Landscapes 




